
Mayor Calnon addressed the audience at 7 P.M. regarding the frequent water main ruptures that the 
village has experienced.  He stated the water main pipes are a type of pipe (concrete or transite) that 
are near the end of their expected life span.  Mayor Calnon stated the city is in the process of applying 
for grants that may help lower the cost of replacing the water mains, which could cost about $5-6 
million dollars or about a million a mile.   He stated the city is in the process of retaining the services 
of an engineering firm to study the problem, and give the city recommendations on how to address the 
issue, and to help with the grant application process.   He showed photos of broken water mains, and 
photos that show calcium loss in pipes that contribute to the weakening of the pipe.  He also showed 
graph’s addressing pressure surges, and stated the city water department is in the process of adding 
valves that will help eliminate air that gets introduced into the piping during breaks, and contributes to 
pipe failure.  

 He also stated the city has and is in the process of adding cross-connections, to reduce the number of 
homes affected by water main shutoff during breakage repairs.  He took questions from the audience 
and directors. The Mayor gave a handout of action taken so far and future action. (this handout will be 
posted the our website)  The audience and board thanked the Mayor for coming and he left the meeting 
at 7:15 PM 




